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Date
MINUTES OF THE HOUSE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION.
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Rex Crowell at 1:30 p.m. on January 18, 1994 in Room 519-S

of the Capitol.

All members were present except: Rep. Lloyd
Rep. Lawrence
Rep. Dillon

Committee staff present: Tom Severn, Legislative Research Department
Hank Avila, Legislative Research Department
Bruce Kinzie, Revisor of Statutes
Donna Luttjohann, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Betty McBride, Director of Vehicles, DOR

Others attending: See attached list

Chairman Crowell opened the hearing on HB 2554 regarding duplicate or substitute drivers’ licenses. Bruce
Kinzie referenced the bill and offered information as to why the bill was requested.

The Chairman recognized Betty McBride who also provided background information to the Committee. The
question arose when a Kansas resident asked the Division of Vehicles for a duplicate copy of his driver’s
license. The Division refused the duplication because only one driver’s license can be attained, legally, in
Kansas. The constituent asked that the statute be changed to reflect the “real” meaning in which a substitute
driver’s license can be issued if the original is lost, stolen or damaged.

Chairman Crowell closed the hearing on HB 2554.

Announcements were made by the Chairman and he adjourned the meeting at 1:45 p.m. with the next meeting
scheduled for January 19, 1994, at 1:30 p.m. in Room 519-S of the Capitol.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed
verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to the individuals 1
appearing before the committee for editing or corrections,



GUEST LIST
HOUSE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE
January 18, 1994

Name Address Representing
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